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North Rosslyn Civic Association

October 22, 2008

The Honorable Walter Tejada, Chair

Arlington County Board

2100 Clarendon Blvd, Suite 300

Arlington VA 22201

Dear Mr. Tejada: 

We understand the County Board will soon act on Monday Properties' request for a 'minor' site plan amendment allowing, in part, extended construction hours at 1812 North Moore Street in Rosslyn.  As this site falls within the boundaries of the North Rosslyn Civic Association (“NRCA”) and we represent several thousand residents in the surrounding community who would be affected by extended construction hours, we would like to make you aware of our community’s views concerning Monday Properties’ request.

The property at 1812 North Moore Street is not only within our borders, it is located immediately across from the new development Turnberry Towers, a residential luxury high-rise that will become occupied during the pendency of 1812 construction.  It is located only a short distance from residential high-rises The Gallery, Waterview and The Atrium.  It is also located within two blocks of the Colonial Terrace neighborhood that comprises the townhomes of Highgate and Highview, residential condominiums of The Dakota and Georgetown Vista, and a large number of additional single and multifamily dwelling units.  All of these residential properties are within the sound envelope for development activities taking place in central Rosslyn, particularly where, as here, the enormously high building elevations will facilitate the propagation of sound.  In short, our community will be adversely affected should the county board approve Monday Properties’ request.

We have canvassed the community concerning its views on extending construction hours at 1812 North Moore Street and have documented considerable opposition to Monday Properties’ proposal within the NRCA community.  Specifically, the community’s consensus is that extending weekday and weekend construction hours at 1812 North Moore Street from 6:30 PM to 10:00 PM for at least 2.5 years will increase the level of intrusion of this development activity on our community.  Residents will be unable to have the quiet enjoyment of their balconies and gardens or open their windows in the evening hours.

We are also concerned with the effect that this adverse precedent could create respecting other approved and proposed developments in and around central Rosslyn. While the rationale for allowing extended construction hours for 1812 North Moore is a shortening of overall construction time, it ignores the eventuality that allowing extended construction hours at this site would encourage other builders to apply for similar relaxations of construction hour restrictions in connection with their developments—we already understand that JBG intends to apply for extended hours on Central Place, which will be concurrent with construction of 1812, but being a much more extensive development will in all likelihood see construction activity ongoing for years longer than at 1812 North Moore.  Further, we are concerned that the same construction hour dispensation would be requested for the planned redevelopment of 1400 Key.  Far from shortening the time when residents would be subjected to increased noise levels, the potential exists for these extended hours to become the norm throughout a protracted build-out of central Rosslyn and sites along Wilson Boulevard bordering our community.

We ask the County Board to deny Monday Properties’ request for extended construction hours at 1812 North Moore Street.

Very truly yours, 

North Rosslyn Civic Association Board: 

Mark Antell (President), Anne Speisman, Paul Derby, Paul Mulligan, John Siedel, Jennifer Zeien

cc: 
Ron Carlee, County Manager

2100 Clarendon Blvd, Suite 301

Arlington, VA 22201

Email:
Stan Karson, RAFOM

Cecilia Cassidy, Rosslyn Renaissance/BID

